DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday11th May 2010 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Field, Maclachlan, Mayhew,  Reeves & Wilson.

In attendance District Cllr. B Slater and 3 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No questions or issues were raised by members of the public.

05.1
APOLOGIES.  Received from Cllr Rhys-Evans & County Cllr. R Leighton.

05.2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. No Councillors declared any interest.

05.3 MINUTES. 

05.3.1 All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was agreed to be taken as read. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.

05.3.2 Matters arising – Regarding the holding of the electoral roll, the council do not have to register for data protection but the council copy holds information not for public viewing and the council is liable to a large fine if they do not comply.

The Housing Needs Survey is progressing and assistance for delivery is being arranged for the end of the month. Return date is 18th June 2010.

05.4 ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

The following were all proposed, seconded and duly elected to the following posts.

1  Chairman 
Cllr Coates-Smith  
2  Vice Chairman
Cllr Maclachlan

3  Finance Officer  Cllr Alexander  
4  Village Hall Rep
Cllr Reeves

5  Footpaths
Cllr Rhys-Evans
6  Trees

Cllr Maclachlan

7  Allotments
Cllr Mayhew

8  Web Master

Cllr Mayhew

9  History Recorder
Mr Reeve
10 Press

Cllr Coates-Smith

11 Emergency Officer
 Cllr Reeves

Cllr Reeves gave thanks on behalf of all the council for the sterling work carried out by the chairman over the last 12 months.

05.5 FINANCE

An update of the accounts was given to the council. It was noted that rent for the village hall had not been paid since 2006 and that the Insurance for the council was expensive as well as inadequate for purpose. The chairman would look into both of these. 

Money is to be transferred to the Post Office Account for special projects. 

Cllr Alexander to seek an internal auditor for the accounts that will then go to BDO for external audit. 

A standing order for the Clerks wages was approved.

05.6 PLANNING. 

Problems with the position of the oil tank at Apron Hill were discussed and it was noted that after consultation it had been moved further back.

Erection of Barn on land east of Trustans Mere – Councillors approved the application.

The chairman was approached by SCDC for comments on prospective planning permission on land opposite the Village Hall. It was noted that until formal planning permission had been applied for no comments could be given. 

05.7 REPORT ON SIZEWELL LIAISON GROUP AGM.

The chairman reported that he had attended a meeting which outlined issues for a possible third power station at Sizewell and any planning application is approx a year away. 80% of material should be transported by rail or sea.

05.8 GRIT BINS.

Grit bins are about £200 each and will be filled by highways. Three different sites were considered and voted on. A Grit bin will be purchased for Lymballs Lane/A12 junction No support was given for other sites.

05.9 REPORTS FROM OFFICERS.

Cllr Reeves reported that the Village Hall Committee had voted to pursue a new build hall – site still to be determined.

Cllr Mayhew reported that one person has expressed an interest in an allotment but details are not available at present. The local web site has been updated re Fete & BBQ.

05.10
CORRESPONDENCE.

Several circulars to go on pass around.

Also received

1. Details of courses from SALC.

2. Details of Town & Planning guidance meeting.

3. Road closure Middleton Rd Crossing on 19th June overnight.

05.10 ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Cllr Reeves reported that the emergency plan for Darsham needed updating and he will look into arranging this.

A member of the public had questioned that the build in the Fox garden was different to original plans. Cllr Reeves will follow this up.

A meeting to discuss a Parish Plan was to be arranged in the future.

District Cllr B Slater gave a short report and gave details of a large number of complaints regarding the SCDC Planning Dept. A circular to parish councils re this matter had not been received by Darsham and will be re-sent.

05.12
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 8th June at 7.30pm.

The meeting ended at 8.53 pm.

PAGE  
7

